

Our Ref: JLE/JHL

June 2022

Dear Parent/Carer

GCSE English Literature Text Journey's End

Your child will be studying 'Journey's End' by R.C. Sherriff for their GCSE English Literature examination in the summer of 2023. It is our intention to start studying this on our return in September.

We are able to provide this text, produced in-school, to students. We ask for a voluntary contribution of £2.50 which will allow students to make important annotations around the text to aid with both their classwork and revision in Year 11. All students will be provided with a copy, however, if you prefer not to make a voluntary contribution then they will be required to return these in good condition (with no annotations) at the end of their GCSE studies. Students will be required to bring the text with them to each class and keep it safe until revision begins in Year 11.

Payment for this text can be made using the online payment system, Scopay, via the school website. Should you have any difficulty accessing Scopay, please contact our Finance Department at finance@mountbatten.hants.sch.uk. To help you find the correct item, the guide is listed as "Eng: TEXT Journey's End (in-house)". This text will be kept for your child, in school, and issued in September on our return.

Students who receive Pupil Premium funding will automatically receive a copy of the play, which they can annotate from their teacher and as their parent/carer, you will **not** need to visit Scopay.

Yours sincerely

J Ludgate (Mrs) Head of English

Patron: The Lady Alexandra Knatchbull